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PUBLIC NOTICE 

General Borrowing By-Law 832-21  
Public Hearing 

Public Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 169(6) of The Municipal Act that the Council of the Town of 
Niverville will hold a Virtual Public Hearing on the 11th day of May 2021 at 9:00 a.m. to present its 
proposal to borrow $4,000.000.00 to pay for: 

 
Construction of an Expanded Water Treatment Plant at Spruce Drive 

 
The total estimated cost of the Water Treatment Plant is $10,000,000.00, to be funded as follows: 

$3,250,000.00 has been secured from the Province of Manitoba Water Services Board; and 
Intend to secure an additional $1,750,000.00 from the Province of Manitoba Water Services Board; and 

$1,000,000.00 from the Town of Niverville Water Utility Reserve Fund. 
The balance of $4,000,000.00 to be funded by borrowing.  

The borrowing will be repaid over 20 years at a maximum interest rate of 6% per year. 
The annual repayment amount will be no more than $348,738.23 to be funded by revenues from capital 
development fees/connection fees from new construction, which may be reduced by the application of 

annual Federal Gas Tax Revenues. There are no additional taxes arising as a result of this project. 
 

Individuals who would like to attend the virtual meeting must register in advance by emailing 
planning@whereyoubelong.ca on or before May 10, 2021 at 12:00 p.m. Instructions for joining the 
meeting will be forwarded upon confirming your attendance. If you would like to attend but do not have 
electronic means or internet access, please call the office 204-388-4600 and staff will make alternate 
arrangements. 
 
Council will hear any person who would like to make a presentation, ask questions, or register an objection 
to the proposal as provided. As an alternative to attending the public hearing, residents may send their 
opinions in advance to the Town at planning@whereyoubelong.ca. If you have questions on the proposal, 
please send them in advance so that a response can be provided prior to the hearing. 

 
Copies of the proposal and information about the capital project are available for review on the Town 
website www.whereyoubelong.ca or may be examined by any person at the Town Office by appointment 
only. (204-388-4600 or email feedback@whereyoubelong.ca.)  
 
Dated at the Town of Niverville this 22nd day of April 2021 and issued pursuant to Section 169(6) of The 
Municipal Act. 
 
Eric King, CPA, CGA  
Chief Administrative Officer 
Town of Niverville 
Phone: (204) 388-4600 Ext. 1103 
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2021 STATISTICS CANADA CENSUS 
 

Did You Know? Your participation in the Statistics 
Canada Census starting on May 3, 2021 helps 
Niverville, as this data is applied to government 
grants that are contingent on population 
statistics.  All residents are encouraged to 
complete their questionnaire so that our community 
is represented and considered accurately!   

EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITIES with  
the Town of Niverville! 

The Town of Niverville is currently 
seeking qualified applicants for the 
following positions. Full job and 
submission details are available on 
the Town website, on the 
Employment page at 
www.whereyoubelong.ca. 

• Operations Department Skilled 
Labourer (full-time). The seasonal 
duties will involve shift work and 
working weekends.  

•  Recreation Summer Camp 
Leader, flexible shift work (20-40 
hours/week, seasonal). Ideal 
candidates will have experience 
working with children aged 3-13 in 
a recreational setting.  

 

Did you know?  

All cats and dogs over the age  of 6 
months require a license.  An 
online application can be found at 
www.whereyoubelong.ca under 
the Town Services tab. Proof of up 
to date rabies and distemper  
vaccinations are required. Annual 
license fee is $20; an early license 
fee of $15 may apply. 

Dogs and cats are not permitted to 
run at large. 

The complete Animal License By-
Law 819-20 can be found on the 
Town website. 

RM PRIVATE WELL WATER TESTING  
The Seine Rat Roseau Watershed District will be assisting residents with 
private well water testing. Water sample bottles and application forms 
can be picked up in advance at the Town 
Office (329 Bronstone Dr.). Testing dates 
will be Thursday, May 20 and Thursday, 
June 17. 

Payment and drop off instructions  
are available under Latest News on www.whereyoubelong.ca.  

FREE Give-Away Day 

On Sunday, May 2, put out any “give
-aways” on the curb and mark FREE 
on the items for anyone interested 
to pick up. Please be sure to remove 
any items from your front yard and 
end of the driveway that could be 
mistakenly taken (i.e. children’s 
bikes, toys, etc.).  

VOLUNTEERS, 
UNITE! 

Niverville Recreation is 
actively looking for more committee 
chairs for the 2022 Manitoba Winter 
Games (requires an 11-month 
commitment) and over 800 game 
time volunteers. For more 
information, please visit 2022 
Manitoba Winter Games under 
Recreation at 
www.whereyoubelong.ca. 

Registration now open! Early 
bird deadline for discounted 
rates is May 14. Themes include: 

Nature Explorers Camp 
Dodgeball Camp 
Kinder Camp  
Imaginarium Camp  
Boys Adventure Camp 
Girls Adventure Camp 
Culinary Camp  
Volleyball Camp  
All Sports Camp  
Jr. NBA Camp  
Amazing Race Camp  

Residents are reminded to observe current Public Health Orders 
when participating in the Community Garage Sale. The current 
order states: Except as otherwise permitted by these Orders, all 
persons are prohibited from assembling in a gathering of more 
than 10 persons at an outdoor place. Homeowners are liable if 
Orders are not followed. Garage Sale maps will be available 
online only and under Recreation at www.whereyoubelong.ca. 


